
Newsletter– 2nd February 2024 

Dear Parents, 

I am writing to inform you that sadly, Mrs Richards has decided to leave her position as class teacher as of the 
February half term. Mrs Richards has been a dedicated member of staff at Bradley Primary for 13 years, and we 
will be very sad to see her go. She has decided to leave teaching for a little while so that she can spend more time 
with her family. 

Our children’s education is extremely important to us and we have been finalising how we can ensure that the 
learning for 1R continues as smoothly as possible. I am very pleased to tell you that Miss Alderson, who          
currently teaches the class on Fridays, will be taking up the position full-time after half term. Miss Alderson      
already knows the children well and has been a valuable part-time member of the teaching staff since September 
2022.  

I am sure you will join me in wishing Mrs Richards all the very best in the future and we hope she will visit us 
regularly for trips and special days. 

Kind Regards, 

Mrs S Taylor 

Headteacher. 

Parents and Carers   -  Think MEASLES 

 Dear Parent or Carer, 

 As you may have seen in the news recently, the number of measles cases is increasing across the country.         
Measles is a serious illness, with one in five children who get the disease having to be admitted to hospital for 
treatment, so if you or your child have not had your MMR jab, it is vital you come forward. A new national NHS 
measles catch up campaign is being launched to contact all parents of children aged from six to 11 years            
contacted encouraging them to make an appointment with their child’s GP practice for their missed MMR          
vaccine. Having both measles, mumps and rubella (MMR) vaccinations is the best way of protecting your child, 
family and community from measles. MMR vaccination is given at one year of age, and at 3 years 4 months by 
your GP. If you are unsure if your child has had both vaccinations, please call your GP to confirm or to book an 
appointment. Older children and adults who have not had two doses of MMR can also ask their GP surgery for a 
vaccination appointment. The initial symptoms of measles: • Resemble a cold with runny nose, cough and a slight 
fever • Eyes become red and sensitive to light As the illness progresses, children may develop: • A high  fever • A 
raised red rash that usually begins on the face and spreads downwards to the neck, trunk, arms, legs and feet • 
Small white spots inside the cheeks and lips For some people, measles can be very serious if it spreads to other 
parts of the body, such as the lungs and the brain. Problems can include pneumonia, meningitis and  seizures 
(fits). If you think your child may have measles: Call your GP or NHS111 – do not attend your GP practice or 
any other healthcare setting (e.g. A&E) unless told to do so as measles spreads very easily. • Avoid close contact 
with babies, pregnant women and anyone with a weakened immune system. These people are at  increased risk of  
severe disease from measles. • Stay off nursery, school or college for at least 4 days from when the rash appears.  

For more information about measles, please visit https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/measles/  Thank you for your 
support.  

Yours sincerely Dr Sakthi Karunanithi MBBS MD MPH FFPH  - Director of Public Health and Wellbeing  

We have new school hoodies which will be for sale soon at Jean Junction 

in Nelson and on their website. The hoodies will be sold at £15. We will let 

you know when they are ready to purchase. 

The next school holiday: School closes next Friday 9th February at 3:15pm for the 

Spring half term. School will reopen on Monday 19th February.  


